
Porto Alegre, January 20, 2023 
 
Non-Native Speakers of English Editing Certificate 
 
On my behalf and on behalf of the other co-authors, I certify that Prof Portela is a natural 
English speaker, with extensive experience as a visiting professor in the US. The other 
co-authors also have extensive professional experience in the use of English, as natural 
speakers in medical conferences and in the regular writing of manuscripts. This 
manuscript has been extensively revised for grammar and language. Please contact us 
if further revision of the text is required. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 

 

 
Wagner Luis Nedel, MD, MSc. 

Intensive Care Unit – Grupo Hospitalar Conceição 
Departamento de Bioquímica – Universidade Federal do Rio Grande do Sul 

Porto Alegre, Brazil 
 
 


